CITY OF LONG BEACH C-15

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES
2525 GRAND AVENUE o LONGBEACH, CALIFORNIA 90815 o (562)570-4000 e FAX:(562)570-4049

December 5, 2017

HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL
City of Long Beach
California

RECOMMENDATION:

Authorize the City Manager, or designee, to execute an agreement, and any
subsequent amendments, with the State of California Department of Public Health,
Office of AIDS, to accept and expend funding in the amount of $241,339 for the
provision of HIV/AIDS Health Care/Early Intervention Services, for the period of
September 30, 2017 through September 29, 2018. (Citywide)

DISCUSSION

For the past 29 years, the California Department of Public Health, Office of AIDS (State)
has contracted with the City, through the Health and Human Services Department (Health
Department), to provide the HIV Care Program (HCP), formally known as the HIV Early
Intervention Program (EIP). The HCP provides quality of life enhancement to those
individuals infected with, and affected by, HIV. Integrated into HCP services are Early
Intervention Services (EIS), which provide additional funding to assist in preventing
further transmission and reduce the impact of HIV/AIDS.

The HCP provides comprehensive medical services including diagnostic testing, case
management, health education, treatment coordination and advocacy, counseling and
specialty referrals, and other direct linkages to outside services as needed. The EIS
portion of these services include target testing, referral services, access, linkage and
outreach services. Additionally, EIS funding supports data to care activities, including
HIV surveillance and disease investigation services. These funds also provide for those
who test negative by assisting them into accessing Pre-Exposure Prophylaxis (PrEP).
These new funds will increase our client caseload by 100 unduplicated clients per-year.
The City still maintains a high incidence and rate of HIV disease. This funding provides
for the necessary services to work towards reducing these rates.

This matter was reviewed by Deputy City Attorney Linda T. Vu on November 9, 2017 and
by Revenue Management Officer Geraldine Alejo on November 14, 2017.

TIMING CONSIDERATIONS

City Council action is requested on December 5, 2017, as the Health Department started
providing services under this contract on September 30, 2017, but is unable to recover
costs until the agreements are approved.
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FISCAL IMPACT

The City will receive reimbursement funding up to $241,339 for the period of September
30, 2017 through September 29, 2018. Sufficient funds are currently appropriated in the
Health Fund (SR 130) in the Health and Human Services Department (HE). Subsequent
year appropriations will be requested during the annual budget process. No match or in-
kind service mandate is required, and there is no local job impact associated with this
recommendation.

SUGGESTED ACTION:
Approve recommendation.
Respectfully submitted,
e
KELLY COLOPY

DIRECTOR APPROVED:
HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

TRICK H. WEST
CITY MANAGER






